Elfin Forest-Harmony Grove Town Council Community Meeting

Fire Station

February 13, 2013

Board Members present:  Jacqueline Arsivaud-Benjamin, Mark Shields, Bonnie Baumgartner, Amy Molenaar, Nancy Goodrich, Melanie Fallon

Board Members absent:  Gordon Taggart, JP Theberge, May Meintjes

This meeting was called to order by Jacqueline at approximately 1932.

1. Harmony Grove Project

· Amy provided a brief update re status of the Standard Pacific development in Harmony Grove.

2. OMWD Pipeline Project

· Nancy advised regarding the nearing completion of the OMWD pipeline project.

3. San Diego County’s Update to the General Plan

· Jacqueline advised that the County is updating the General Plan, which occurs every 3 years.  The operative Elfin Forest plan, among other things, prohibits commercial establishments, requires developers to purchase mitigation property in Elfin Forest/Harmony Grove and requires residential lots to be a minimum of 2 acres.  The County has requested modifications to these plan restrictions.  However, the EFHGTC has expressed that it intends to maintain the aforementioned plan specifications.

4. Melanie’s Last Meeting as EFHGTC Board Member

· After 6 years of service to the EFHGTC, Melanie will no longer be a board member of the EFHGTC.  She will remain a member at large.  Melanie’s numerous contributions and dedication to the community are greatly appreciated.  In particular, the community benefited from Melanie’s leadership and knowledge in developing the community plan.

5. Picnic

· Bonnie advised that the EFHGTC picnic will be held on June 30, 2013.

· The plans for the picnic have been scaled back somewhat this year due to the limited number of volunteers that have participated at recent years and to reduce the impact on fire department personnel.

· Albertsons was recently purchased and will not be making a donation to this picnic this year.  Food trucks will be onsite.  There will not be a beer garden.  

· Amy will oversee ticket sales.

· There will be no silent action this year.

· There will be a raffle and parade.

6. Equine Ordinance

· On March 6, 2013, Carl Stiehl will be present at a community meeting to advise regarding the status of the County Equine Ordinance.

· The comment period expires on March 20, 2013.  The EFGHTC intends to submit a comment letter prior.

7. Presentation by Kevin Barnard

· Kevin Barnard, President of The Escondido Creek Conservancy, provided a detailed presentation regarding the status of residential developments in and surrounding the community.

· Kevin also answered questions from those in attendance regarding planned developments and TECC’s strategy to partner with conservation groups to acquire and maintain open space and undeveloped property.

8. Election Results

· The EFHGTC election was conducted electronically this year, yielding a high number of votes.

· The following 4 candidates were elected to the EFHGTC Board of Directors: Sandra Bartsch, Jan Denny, Bonnie Baumgartner and Amy Molenaar.

9. Community Foundation Election Results

· The results of the EFHG Community Foundation were announced.

Meeting adjourned at 2100.

